Rotary Club of Bognor Regis

Youth Service Committee

 Members: 
Bob Pavard (BP) – Chair; Hilary Flynn (HF), Mike Fildes (MF), David French (DF), 



Peter Lee (PL), Mary Pavard (MP), Ken Poupart (KP)
 Minutes of a Meeting of the Committee 
Monday 5th November 2018

18.00 to 18.45

The priority for this meeting will be to finalise the arrangements for the local heats of RIBI ‘Young Musician’ and ‘Young Chef’ competitions
1. Attendance

1.1. Apologies for absence had been received from PL and MF

1.2. Also absent: HF
1.3. Also attending: Rtn Jean Pereira (Rotary Club of Bognor, Hotham)
2. Urgent matters not covered by items on this agenda
2.1. Usborne dictionaries for schools:

2.1.1. These dictionaries retail at £14.99 but are available through RIBI for Rotary Clubs to purchase at £3.50

2.1.2. The dictionaries include a printed flysheet with a Rotary citation and space for a Club sticker

2.1.3. JP reported that RC Hotham have presented these for several years to individual Y6 leavers at Nyewood Junior School 

ACTION:
1. BP to ‘float idea’ at Council to gauge response


2. MP to research Y6 pupil numbers at Downview and Bersted Green Primary Schools
2.2. Yet2Learn:

2.2.1. BP reported that he had met Mark Finley (Director Yet2Learn Community Interest Company) at the recent VAAC Funding Fair

2.2.2. This ‘not for profit’ company is based at Bersted Green Learning Centre where it provides work experience, IT skills and support for young adults who have finished school/college and are unemployed, ultimately to help them gain employment

2.2.3. JP confirmed that Mark has spoken at RC Hotham who have subsequently agreed to support the company by making a monthly donation to help to provide working capital


ACTION:
1. BP to ‘float idea’ at Council to gauge response



2. Everybody to look at the Yet2Learn website for greater details of the company’s work

 
http://www.yet2learn.org.uk
3. Minutes of the last meeting (01.10.18) – previously distributed and attached
3.1. Approved and accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting.
3.2. There were no matters arising from the minutes that did not occur elsewhere on the agenda.
4. Promoting Young People and their Achievements
4.1. Rotary in Arun Youth Community awards (RAYCA) - lead: KP 
The award ceremony will take place on Wednesday 13th March at The Windmill Theatre, Littlehampton.
4.1.1. Arun Youth Council (AYC): 
4.1.1.1. KP and Rtn Peter Stemp (PS), in BP’s absence attended the AYC inaugural meeting on 01.11.18; representatives of all secondary schools excepting Westergate (Ormiston Six Villages Academy) attended.
4.1.1.2. ADC employees Helen Perry and Robin Wickham are now the AYC’s organisers and Faye Ginnow (student at Angmering School) was elected Chair for the year.

4.1.1.3. KP and PS described RAYCA’s purposes and processes and distributed the packs of publicity materials to all schools present;

4.1.1.4. AYC will meet on 28.02.19 to judge the RAYCA nominations – KP and BP to attend
4.1.2. A press release will be issued towards the end of September

4.1.3. Publicity materials are now available and the RAYCA website has been redesigned by Rtn David Wheeler. Nominations can now be made directly from the website or using a downloadable WORD version

4.1.4. Sponsorship:

4.1.4.1. Butlins: BP and KP will meet with Jeremy Pardey (Butlins’ Resort Director) on 29.11.18 to request confirmation of sponsorship for this year’s event and discuss further ways that Butlins might support the event in forthcoming years

ACTIONS: 
1. BP to contact Paul Douglas-Smith (Manager of Freedom Leisure, Littlehampton) to arrange a meeting to discuss possible sponsorship and  other ways that the company might support the event.



2. BP to apply for a grant from The Shanly Foundation
4.1.5. The next meeting of the RAYCA Planning Group will be on 15.11.18 at The Norfolk Arms, Arundel at 19.00 for 19.15

5. Supporting Other Organisations that Work with Young People
5.1. Primary Schools - lead: MP

5.1.1. Downview Primary School 

5.1.1.1. Purple4Polio: the school will be planting 600 crocus bulbs

ACTION: BP & MP to prepare the holes for planting on 06.11.18 (pm)

5.1.1.2. Writing competition: this will probably be held in the Spring Term 2019 - tbc

5.1.1.3. The Forest School area:

ACTION: MP to arrange a visit for members of our Club to see the area being used by children

5.1.1.4. Gardening project: the school would like to prepare a patch of ground for children to use for growing vegetables.

ACTION: MP to convene a small working party to carry out the preparation of the ground as and when conditions are favourable.
5.1.2. Bersted Green Primary:

BP and MP are governors of this school and have declared their interest: accordingly they will not vote in any decision regarding donations to the school.

5.1.2.1. Reading Volunteers (RV): 

5.1.2.1.1. RVs are continuing to visit weekly and are establishing good relationships with both staff and children alike

5.1.2.1.2. Y6 Rainbow Reward system is now running and the first red certificates will be awarded very soon
5.1.3. Bishop Tufnell:

MP reported that the new headteacher (Nick Sharpe) is keen to explore ways that our Club could support the school; however he would like to defer any involvement for the time being.
5.1.4. Eastergate Primary School

The school has requested volunteers to help to run stalls at the Christmas Fair (30.11.18: 14.00 to 16.00) and the Summer Fair (28.06.19: times tbc). JP reported that nobody from RC Hotham was available as members will be involved in the Santa Sleigh
ACTION: 
MP to ask for volunteers from our Club; 



JP to investigate the level of interest from RC Bognor Hotham
5.1.5. Other primary schools

5.2. Secondary Schools - Lead: BP
5.2.1. Felpham Community College (FCC) 

5.2.2. The Regis School (TRS) 

BP held a joint meeting between the two schools with Michelle Kelly (FCC – Acting Dep. Head) and Caroline Saunders (TRS Asst. Head) on 04.10.18 at which the following were discussed discuss:
5.2.2.1. Interact Club 
Both schools were very interested in exploring the possible formation of a Community Interact Club in Bognor.



ACTION: BP to meet with the School Council of each school before the end of November to raise 


awareness and gauge sufficient interest for a second meeting, to be held in January/February with 

members of Redhill Interact Club and Rtns Val Bishop and Greg Wilson who are the Club’s Rotarian 

Liaison Officers ( see minute 5.2.11. April 2018)

5.2.2.2. Purple4polio:

5.2.2.2.1. TRS have planted approx 1800 bulbs; each student has planted a bulb in ground prepared by school staff, students, BP and Rtn Neil Holloway. Each Year Group held a Purple4Polio assembly before the planting so that students were made aware of its significance.

5.2.2.2.2. FCC has planted approx 1500 bulbs: Members of the school council planted the bulbs in various sites around the school’s grounds. The school intends to organise a Purple4Poilio tea party in Late February (date tbc) and have requested that a Rotarian speaker be invited to the occasion. The Special Award for Izzy and Charlie will be made at the tea party.
5.2.2.3. School initiated projects:

5.2.2.3.1. TRS will be holding a FOD Drive again this year in aid of Stonepillow, who will provide transport etc.

5.2.2.3.2. TRS will be holding a ‘Water Walk’ again next year – dates and details to follow

5.2.2.4. RIBI competitions (see 6.2 below)

5.2.2.5. School-based Community Awards:

Both schools would like to continue the termly Community Awards for nominated students in each Year Group.



AGREED: to recommend that our Club donate £210 to each school (£70 per term - £10 for a prize in 

each of the seven year groups). Total: £420
5.2.2.6. TRS would like to use a web-based program to enable students to analyse nutrition in their meals and snacks; the school will use this facility as part of its strategy to address child obesity and poor diet, by empowering students to make informed choices about food they eat and about planning meals as part of their curriculum. The annual subscription is £200 to license 250 logons; the school intends to review the impact of the program at the end of the year’s subscription.

AGREED: to recommend that our Club donate £200 to TRS to purchase a year’s licence to use “The Nutrition Programme”
5.3. West Sussex Music  - Lead: BP
Nothing to report
6. Supporting Individual Young People
6.1. Rotary Young Leaders Award (RYLA)  - Lead: MF 
(Courses to be held on 07.04.19 and 14.04.19)

BP reported that MF has registered our Club for two places and has contacted the ATC, TS Montrose, and the Scouts, all of whom are interested in nominating some of their members.
6.2. Competitions: (local heats to be organised and held before December 2018)
BP raised the issue of providing trophies and prizes for the winners and runners-up of both competitions, namely £30, £20 and £10. It was suggested that the Young Musician prizes and trophies would be presented in memory of late Rtn. John Atkins. BP anticipated incidental expenses (e.g. refreshments for parents/carers waiting for Young Chef entrants, small gifts for non-Rotarian judges).

AGREED: to recommend that our Club allocates £400 to cover the expenses incurred in running the two competitions and that the Young Musician prizes and trophies be awarded in memory of Rtn John Atkins
6.2.1. Young Musician - Lead: HF 

6.2.1.1. JP reported that the competition will take place on Saturday 01.12.18 at The Regis School of Music in Sudley Road (time tba)
6.2.1.2. HF has sent details to a range of different schools, organisations and individuals in the Bognor Are, inviting entrants.

6.2.1.3. JP informed the meeting that HF will unfortunately be unable to continue to organise the competition
ACTION: 
BP to work with JP on the remaining stages of organisation.
6.2.2. Young Chef  - Lead: BP



BP  met with Sharon Owen (Head of Cookery at TRS) on 03.10.18 to discuss timings and other details in 

order to hold the local heat at the school.; a file note of the meeting is attached below.

6.3. Youth Exchange – Lead: DF 
Nothing to report in absence of DF
7. Youth Service Committee Social Media (Lead: ?)

BP reported that he met at the VAAC Funding Fair, two members of the University of Chichester (UoC) who would like to discuss developing a relationship with our Club.
ACTION BP to organise a meeting to discuss possible links between our committee and the university – this being one of areas in which students may be able to help us.
8. Next Meeting: 
Monday 3rd December 2018 (agenda items and apologies to BP by 30.10.18)
The priority for this meeting will be to delegate responsibilities for RAYCA 

Item 6.2:  Young Chef 2019. – Bognor Regis Local Heat
Note of planning meeting, held at The Regis School on 03.10.18 and attended by:

Sharon Owen (SO) -TRS; 

Lucy Bailey (LB) -TRS; 

Brogan Rehill (BR) - UK Harvest; 
Bob Pavard (BP) - Rotary Club of Bognor Regis

Venue: 
The Regis School (TRS)

Date:
Tuesday 04.12.18

Time:
15.30  - 16.00

set-up


16.00  - 17.30 

Cooking


17.30 – 18.00

Judging


18.15 – 18.30

Prizes awarded

Entrants

Maximum no. of entrants: 12

Entrants from : 
The Regis School (6)



Felpham Community College (6)
Information to entrants: basically as supplied by Ray Richardson last year, updated and with minor amendments. 

Entry Forms: Rotary Young Chef forms (that can be copied for semi-finalists)

Judges

No of judges: 3

Names of Judges: 
TBA ( UK Harvest – BR to advise)




Charlie Mariner (ex-pupil)




Ian Chick (ex Steward of Bognor Golf Club)

Judges room:

Prep. room adjacent to teaching kitchen

Judges’ scoring sheet: SO to  produce
Arrangements for arrival:

Signing-in:
managed by TRS reception staff;



BP to supply list of entrants


Entrants and supporters held at reception and brought to the competition area 
together

Signage:

BP to supply
Waiting area for parents, Rotarians etc:
BP to organise and arrange for refreshments etc.
Prizes (provided by Rotary)

All entrants receive a certificate 
First:
£30 
)

Second:
£20
)
plus a trophy and cookery book (BP to contact Wiley’s for donation)
Third:
£10
)
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